DEPARTMENT of PUBLIC WORKS County of Lassen

LARRY MILLAR, Director

Public Works/Road/Transportation 707 Nevada Street, Suite 4
County Engineer Susanville, CA 96130
B-1 = 530) 251-8288
301740 FAX: (530) 251-2675

November 14, 2017

TO: Board of Supervisors
FROM: Larry Millar, Director

SUBJECT: Award bid for one (1) new 5-7 Cubic Yard Dump Truck to Sierra Freightliner,
Sparks, NV.

RECOMMENDATION: Award bid for one 2019 Freightliner 108SD complete with front and
wing snow plows and tailgate sander/spreader to Sierra Freightliner, Sparks, Nevada, the lowest
bidder meeting the specifications in the amount of $176,020.85.

DISCUSSION: Formal bidding procedures were completed with a bid opening on November 2,
2017. A total of six (6) bid packages were sent out with the following four (4) bids being
received:

Silver State International, Sparks, NV $175,933.46 (2018 International 7400 SFA)
Sierra Freightliner, Sparks, NV $176,020.85 (2019 Freightliner 108SD)

Redding Freightliner, Redding, CA $180,394.00 (2019 Freightliner 108SD, 13,300
Ib front axle)

Redding Freightliner, Redding, CA $181,126.00 (2019 Freightliner 108SD, 14,700
Ib. front axle)

[t is recommended that the bid be awarded to Sierra Freightliner for a 2019 Freightliner 108SD in
the amount of $176,020.85 as their bid is the lowest bid meeting the bid specifications. The bid
from Silver State International for a 2018 International 7400 SFA does not meet all of the bid
specifications. See attached bids.

This truck will be replacing a dump truck which was damaged in an accident, a 1984 Ford F-7000
5 cubic yard dump truck (TD-12).

This new truck is being equipped with a front plow, a wing plow and a rear sander/spreader. This

allows us to be more efficient with our snow plowing activities, allowing us to eliminate
additional trips to widen out the roadway. This truck will be utilized throughout the County.

ALTERNATIVE: Not Approve.
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FINANCIAL IMPACT: Funding in the amount of $176,020.85 will be paid out of the current
FY 2017/18 Road Operating Budget, Fund 122-1221 with reimbursement in the approximate
amount of $140,000 coming from the insurance claim.

OTHER AGENCY INVOLVEMENT: None

DEPARTMENT APPROVAL: M.\, (LD % &
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REVIEWED FOR AGENDA:
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